
 

Town of 
 

North Stonington, CT 
 

PLANNING & ZONING COMMISSION 

SPECIAL MEETING 
 

NEMO WORKSHOP 
 

MONDAY, JUNE 5, 2006  - 7:00 P.M. 
 
 

Wheeler Middle/High School 
Media Center 

298 Norwich-Westerly Road 
North Stonington, CT  06359 

 
 

Minutes Approved ~ June 8, 2006 
 

        COMMISSIONERS PRESENT:  G. Russell Stewart, III, Chairman, Vilma Gregoropoulos, 
Vice-Chairman, Louis Steinbrecher, Secretary, Anne Nalwalk and Elaine Boissevain  
 
         COMMISSIONERS ABSENT:  Alternate Members Duncan Schweitzer, Susan Grufstedt 
and Charles Elias 
 
          STAFF PRESENT:  Administrative Assistant Cheryl Konsavitch 
 
NEMO WORKSHOP 
 
Mr. Jim Gibbons of NEMO gave a workshop on the roles and responsibilities for Land Use 
Commissions. 
 
Mr. Gibbons went over the roles and responsibilities of Planning Commissions that included the 
legal basis for local land use regulations, the Plan of Conservation and Development and what 
shall and may be in subdivision regulations. 
 
Mr. Gibbons passed out a handout on the presentation. 
 
Respectfully Submitted, 
 
 
 
Cheryl Konsavitch, Administrative Assistant 
 Planning & Zoning Office 
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